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THE NEWS

The Township of Wentworth is proud to be one
of 30 municipalities to sign a joint declaration
for the protection and improvement of water
quality in the Rivière du Nord watershed. 

This initiative stems from a collaborative effort
between upstream and downstream
municipalities. Together, they engaged in a
collective reflection that led to the co-writing
of an ambitious declaration with concrete
commitments.

Protecting the
watershed!

Valérie Bourassa has recently joined the
Urban Planning and Environment staff. She
holds the position of assistant and is also a
temporary replacement during a paternity
leave. Her presence will contribute to
maintaining the quality of services offered to
citizens.

Please welcome her at her e-mail address:
vbourassa@wentworth.ca

A new addition to the
municipal staff 

https://www.abrinord.ca/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/Communique-de-presse_Signature-collective-pour-la-qualite-de-leau.pdf


COUNCIL MEETINGS

The Township of Wentworth is working with the
Township of Gore to reiterate the rules of the
Park of Lake Grace. The goal is to restore
safety and tranquility to the area. Stay tuned
for our upcoming communications.

Works - Part of
Dalesville Road

Awareness at the
Park of Lake Grace

The contract for work on a portion of
Dalesville Road has been awarded. A project
funding registry will be held on Monday, May
26. For more details, see By-law 2025-008.

The Municipality is proud to present its current projects as well as those discussed during question
periods at council meetings. We invite you to read the various topics covered to better follow
municipal news. Enjoy!

Do you have any questions about any of these points? Don't hesitate to contact us! We'll be happy
to answer them.

Read the public notice Read the rules

The Boat Wash Station season is about to
begin! Stay tuned for upcoming
announcements about the long weekend
schedule.

Lake Louisa sticker holders can pick up the
municipal landing key at the Town Hall,
Monday to Friday, between 9 a.m. and 4:30
p.m. For now, the system will operate the
same way as last year. Please note: an
automated phase for the station is coming
soon!

Lake Louisa Outlet
Project

Opening of the Boat
Wash Station

Following the 2024 survey of Lake Louisa
residents, the Municipality commissioned an
engineering firm to analyze the lake's outlet.
This study aims to assess the feasibility of two
scenarios:

The repair of the outlet in its current form;
Or a repair that would raise the level of
the lake.

The analysis will compare regulatory
implications, costs, timeframes, and missing
data needed to move forward with this
project. Learn more

https://www.wentworth.ca/en/municipality/administration-and-finances/public-notice
https://www.wentworth.ca/storage/app/media/municipalite/administration-et-finances/reglements-municipaux/by-law-no-2025-005-by-law-concerning-the-regulations-applicable-to-parc-lac-grace.pdf
https://www.wentworth.ca/en/services/urban-planning-and-environment/boat-wash-station


SECURITY

Resources

The civil security committee finalizes its
emergency measures plan
At the next municipal council meeting, the civil security committee plans to adopt its emergency
measures plan as well as prevention regulations. Adjustments will be made to the prevention
regulations to take into account comments received from citizens on the initial draft.

Citizens are invited to stay tuned for upcoming communications, which will help promote effective
deployment of the plan across the town. 

Furthermore, the Municipality plans to put online, in the coming weeks, a directory in "questions
and answers" format in order to better inform the population on issues related to civil security.

Acting together
for everyone's
safety

May 4-10 is Civil Protection Week, with the
theme of building resilience. It's the perfect
opportunity to get informed! Discover
government resources available online, such as
the essentials to include in an emergency kit or
the reflexes to adopt in the event of a disaster.

https://www.quebec.ca/en/public-safety-emergencies/emergency-situations-disasters-and-natural-hazards/how-prepare-at-home


ENVIRONMENT

Some clarification is needed regarding the
difference between packaging and
protection. Only polystyrene food packaging
(e.g., meat packaging) is acceptable in the
blue bin. 

For protective polystyrene (e.g. packaging for
household appliances), it must be placed in
the trash.

Outdoor Lighting: What
You Need to Know

Do you make the
distinction?

The zoning by-law regulates outdoor lighting
to preserve the beauty of the starry sky. In the
front yard, a maximum of two ground or
freestanding light fixtures is permitted per lot,
with no limit in the side or rear yard. These
fixtures must not exceed 2.1 meters in height,
the light source must be covered, and the
lighting must not be directed upward or
extend beyond the property boundaries.

In May, we delay
lawn mowing!

Once again this year, the Township of
Wentworth invites you to delay your first lawn
mowing to provide pollinating insects with the
nectar and pollen they need.

Did you know that 35% of our food supply
depends on pollinating insects?

A report (french only)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rg84J6Rz3yg&t=37s


PUBLIC WORKS

As part of its efforts to improve road safety,
the Township of Wentworth installed bollards
in 2024 to reduce speed in certain areas.

Together, let's be vigilant and drive more
slowly for the good of all!

Spring maintenance
in progress

A safer living
environment

The public works team has begun sweeping
streets and repairing potholes. This work is
essential to ensure everyone's safety and
comfort.

We therefore urge motorists to be vigilant and
to respect the temporary signs in place.
Caution is also required for our pedestrians,
cyclists, and field workers. 

Reminder –
Removal of
temporary car
shelters

The deadline to remove your temporary car
shelters is Thursday, May 15. Please respect this
deadline to remain in compliance with
municipal regulations.



ACTIVITIES

Once again, congratulations to the Family
and Seniors Committee for the successful
organization of this second edition! The
activity was very popular, with 24 people
participating. Many even extended the fun
past 4 p.m. to complete another round!

The next activity is scheduled for Tuesday, May
27. Reserve your afternoon!

Back to the Waste
Pick-Up Race

Back to Fast Track
activity

Congratulations to everyone who participated
in the Waste Pick-Up Race this Earth Day
weekend! Every little bit helps our
environment.

If you come across any trash, pick it up!

Our planet will thank you. 

Interest in
upcoming CPR
and AED training

The Family and Seniors Committee is planning
to hold another CPR and AED training
workshop. Proposed dates are Saturday July 19
or Sunday July 20, from 1pm to 5:30pm.

If you are interested, please contact Johanne
Asselin directly at 450 562-0701, ext. 2928, or
by email at jasselin@wentworth.ca.

The activity requires a minimum of 8 participants to take
place, with a maximum of 12.



THE REMINDERS

On Monday, May 19, please note that the
municipal office will be closed due to
National Patriots' Day.

The municipal team wishes you a great day!

It’s summer hours at
the ecocentre

Special schedule:
Monday, May 19

From May 21, the ecocenter will be open on
Wednesdays, Saturdays and Sundays, from 9
a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

This will also be the return of the Dôme
recycling center, which will be open
Wednesdays, Saturdays and Sundays from 10
a.m. to 2:30 p.m.

Council meeting
The council meeting will take place on
Monday, June 2 at 7 p.m. Everyone is welcome.

Location: 175 Chemin Louisa

All the details

https://www.wentworth.ca/en/services/urban-planning-and-environment/ecocentre

